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LETTER FROM THE PRIEST 

 
 
 
 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,  
 
I am filled with great joy in knowing that our parish is progressing so well in such a short amount of time.  We 
recently started our new projects in beautifying our church. When it is all over soon, we will have a brand new 
closet for storage in the Narthex, as well as a new paint job. We are in communication with His Eminence and 
with Greece so we may order a tall icon stand to hang the historic icon of St. Markella. With the Kouvouklion 
upstairs now, we will have a lot more space in the front entrance to beautify it with new paint and furniture. 
Furthermore, we are going to clear the excess stuff located in the entrance of the hall and repair and paint the 
walls.   
 
I am taking this opportunity to highlight these changes because I want all of us to share in the success of our 
Church community. None of what I mentioned above comes easy. It requires financial backing, hard work, a 
strong will to succeed, and a continuous involvement even after it is all done. We have to remind ourselves 
that this is the [ƻǊŘΩǎ ƘƻƳŜΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ŦŜŜƭ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘŀōƭŜ in securing a strong future for ourselves.  
 
 
In the Gospel reading for Sunday of St. Gregory Palamas, we read that a paralytic was brought to Jesus 
through an opening which the people had created, since there was no room to enter into the home. I want to 
take a moment to highlight a very important lesson here. We are continuously invited to enter the home 
where the Word of God is spoken, but very rarely do we find our churches so filled that the entrance is 
blocked. Quite the contrary, our pews are very empty. People have taken their efforts elsewhere. The desire 
to be saved by our Lord has become secondary to our secular agendas.  
 
I want everybody to take these next few weeks to truly prepare for the Crucifixion and Resurrection of our 
Lord. This is a time for healing and to come together as children of God. We must purify our nous (spiritual 
mind) from the passions and worldly cares and see salvation as something we have to attain through hard 
work and not something that is simply a given. I pray that everybody continues to have a blessed Great Lent 
and that the Lord continues to give everybody spiritual strength in the difficult times. 
 
 
 
In Christ,  
 
 
 
 
Fr. Elefterios Plevrakis 

 
 
 
 



 
ɮʴʰˉʹˍˇʾ h ʵʶ˂˒ˇʾ ˁ ʰʽ h ʵʶ˂˒ʷˌ ʁ  ˄ʋˊʽˋˍˈ, 
 
ɳʾ˃ʰʽ ʴʶ˃ʱˍˇˌ ˃ʶ ˃ʶʴʱ˂ʹ ˔ʰˊʱ ʴ˄˖ˊʾʸˇ˄ˍʰˌ ˈˍʽ ʹ ʶ˄ˇˊʾʰ ˃ʰˌ ˉˊˇ˔˖ˊʶʾ ˍˈˋˇ ˁʰ˂ʱ ˋʶ ˍˈˋˇ ˋˏ˄ˍˇ˃ˇ ˔ˊˇ˄ʽˁˈ 
ʵʽʱˋˍʹ˃ʰΦ ʀʶˁʽ˄ʺˋʰ˃ʶ ˉˊˈˋ˒ʰˍʰ ˍʰ ˄ʷʰ ˃ʰˌ ʷˊʴʰ ʴʽʰ ˍʹ˄ ˇ˃ˇˊ˒ʽʱ ˍʹˌ ʶˁˁ˂ʹˋʾʰˌ ˃ʰˌΦ ʂˍʰ˄ ˇ˂ˇˁ˂ʹˊ˖ʻʶʾ 
ˋˏ˄ˍˇ˃ʰΣ ʻʰ ʷ˔ˇˎ˃ʶ ˃ʽʰ ˇ˂ˇˁʰʾ˄ˇˎˊʴʽʰ ˄ˍˇˎ˂ʱˉʰ ʰˉˇʻʺˁʶˎˋʹˌ ̀ ˍˇ ˄ʱˊʻʹˁʰΣ ˁʰʻ˗ˌ ˁʰʽ ˃ʽʰ ˄ʷʰ ʶˊʴʰˋʾʰ 
˔ˊ˖˃ʱˍ˖˄Φ ɳʾ˃ʰˋˍʶ ˋʶ ʶˉʽˁˇʽ˄˖˄ʾʰ ˃ʶ ˍˇ˄ ʅʶʲʰˋ˃ʽˈˍʰˍˇ ˁʰʽ ˍʹ˄ ɳ˂˂ʱʵʰΣ ˗ˋˍʶ ˄ʰ ˉʰˊʰʴʴʶʾ˂ˇˎ˃ʶ ʷ˄ʰ 
ʶʽˁˇ˄ˇˋˍʰˋʽ ʴʽʰ ˄ʰ ˁˊʶ˃ʱˋˇˎ˃ʶ ˍʹ˄ ʽˋˍˇˊʽˁʺ ʶʽˁˈ˄ʰ ˍʹˌ ɮʴʾʰˌ ɾʰˊˁʷ˂˂ʰˌΦ ʆ˗ˊʰ ˉˇˎ ʷ˔ˇˎ˃ʶ ˃ʶˍʰˁʽ˄ʺˋʶʽ ˍˇ 
ɼˇˎʲˇˏˁ˂ʽˇ ʶˉʱ˄˖Σ ̒ ʰ ʷ˔ˇˎ˃ʶ ˉˇ˂ˏ ˉʶˊʽˋˋˈˍʶˊˇ ˔˗ˊˇ ˋˍʹ˄ ˃ˉˊˇˋˍʽ˄ʺ ʶʾˋˇʵˇΦ ɳˉʽˉ˂ʷˇ˄Σ ˉˊˈˁʶʽˍʰʽ ˄ʰ 
˅ʶˁʰʻʰˊʾˋˇˎ˃ʶ ˍʹ˄ ˉʶˊʾˋˋʶʽʰ ˉˇˎ ʲˊʾˋˁʶˍʰʽ ˋˍʹ˄ ʶʾˋˇʵˇ ˍʹˌ ʰʾʻˇˎˋʰˌ ˁʰʽ ˄ʰ ʶˉʽˋˁʶˎʱˋˇˎ˃ʶ ˁʰʽ ˄ʰ 
ʲʱ˕ˇˎ˃ʶ ˍˇˎˌ ˍˇʾ˔ˇˎˌΦ 
 
ʃʰʾˊ˄˖ ʰˎˍʺ ˍʹ˄ ʶˎˁʰʽˊʾʰ ʴʽʰ ˄ʰ ʶˉʽˋʹ˃ʱ˄˖ ʰˎˍʷˌ ˍʽˌ ʰ˂˂ʰʴʷˌ ʴʽʰˍʾ ʻʷ˂˖ ˈ˂ˇʽ ˃ʰˌ ˄ʰ ˃ˇʽˊʰˋˍˇˏ˃ʶ ˍʹ˄ 
ʶˉʽˍˎ˔ʾʰ ˍʹˌ ʶˁˁ˂ʹˋʽʰˋˍʽˁʺˌ ˃ʰˌ ˁˇʽ˄ˈˍʹˍʰˌΦ ɼʰ˄ʷ˄ʰ ʰˉˈ ʰˎˍʱ ˉˇˎ ʰ˄ʷ˒ʶˊʰ ʰˉʱ˄˖ ʵʶ˄ ʶʾ˄ʰʽ ʶˏˁˇ˂ˇΦ 
ɮˉʰʽˍʶʾ ˇʽˁˇ˄ˇ˃ʽˁʺ ˋˍʺˊʽ˅ʹΣ ˋˁ˂ʹˊʺ ʵˇˎ˂ʶʽʱΣ ʽˋ˔ˎˊʺ ʲˇˏ˂ʹˋʹ ˄ʰ ʶˉʽˍˏ˔ʶʽ ˁʰʽ ˋˎ˄ʶ˔ʺ ˋˎ˃˃ʶˍˇ˔ʺ ʰˁˈ˃ʹ ˁʰʽ 
˃ʶˍʱ ˍʹ˄ ˇ˂ˇˁ˂ʺˊ˖ˋʹ ˈ˂˖˄Φ ʃˊʷˉʶʽ ˄ʰ ˎˉʶ˄ʻˎ˃ʾˋˇˎ˃ʶ ˈˍʽ ʰˎˍˈ ʶʾ˄ʰʽ ˍˇ ˋˉʾˍʽ ˍˇˎ ɼˎˊʾˇˎΦ ʃˊʷˉʶʽ ˄ʰ 
˄ʽ˗ˋˇˎ˃ʶ ˎˉʶˏʻˎ˄ˇʽ ʴʽʰ ˍʹ˄ ʶ˅ʰˋ˒ʱ˂ʽˋʹ ʶ˄ˈˌ ʽˋ˔ˎˊˇˏ ˃ʷ˂˂ˇ˄ˍˇˌ ʴʽʰ ˍˇ˄ ʶʰˎˍˈ ˃ʰˌΦ 
 
ʅˍʹ˄ ʰ˄ʱʴ˄˖ˋʹ ˍˇˎ ɳˎʰʴʴʶ˂ʾˇˎ ʴʽʰ ˍʹ˄ ɼˎˊʽʰˁʺ ˍˇˎ ɮʴʾˇˎ ɱˊʹʴˇˊʾˇˎ ʃʰ˂ʰ˃ʱΣ ʵʽʰʲʱʸˇˎ˃ʶ ˈˍʽ ̫ ˒ʶˊʰ˄ ʶ˄ʰ˄ 
ˉʰˊʰ˂ˎˍʽˁˈ 
ˋˍˇ˄ ɹʹˋˇˏ ˃ʷˋ˖ ʶ˄ˈˌ ʰ˄ˇʾʴ˃ʰˍˇˌ ˉˇˎ ʶʾ˔ʶ ʵʹ˃ʽˇˎˊʴʺˋʶʽ ˇ ˂ʰˈˌΣ ʰ˒ˇˏ ʵʶ˄ ˎˉʺˊ˔ʶ ˉʶˊʽʻ˗ˊʽˇ ʶʽˋˈʵˇˎ ˋˍˇ 
ˋˉʾˍʽΦ ɸʷ˂˖ ˄ʰ ʰ˒ʽʶˊ˗ˋ˖ ˃ʽʰ ˋˍʽʴ˃ʺ ʴʽʰ ˄ʰ ʶˉʽˋʹ˃ʱ˄˖ ʷ˄ʰ ˉˇ˂ˏ ˋʹ˃ʰ˄ˍʽˁˈ ˃ʱʻʹ˃ʰ ʶʵ˗Φ ɳʾ˃ʰˋˍʶ ˋˎ˄ʶ˔˗ˌ 
ˉˊˇˋˁ˂ʹ˃ʷ˄ˇʽ ˄ʰ ʶʽˋʷ˂ʻˇˎ˃ʶ ˋˍˇ ˋˉʾˍʽ ˈˉˇˎ ˂ʷʴʶˍʰʽ ˇ ɽˈʴˇˌ ˍˇˎ ɸʶˇˏΣ ʰ˂˂ʱ ˉˇ˂ˏ ˋˉʱ˄ʽʰ ʲˊʾˋˁˇˎ˃ʶ ˍʽˌ 
ʶˁˁ˂ʹˋʾʶˌ ˃ʰˌ ˍˈˋˇ ʴʶ˃ʱˍʶˌ ˗ˋˍʶ ˄ʰ ʶ˃ˉˇʵʾʸʶˍʰʽ ʹ ʶʾˋˇʵˇˌΦ ʆˇ ʰ˄ˍʾʻʶˍˇΣ ˍʰ ˋˍʰˋʾʵʽʰ ˃ʰˌ ʶʾ˄ʰʽ ʱʵʶʽʰΦ ʁʽ 
ʱ˄ʻˊ˖ˉˇʽ ʷ˔ˇˎ˄ ˁʰˍʰʲʱ˂ʶʽ ˍʽˌ ˉˊˇˋˉʱʻʶʽʷˌ ˍˇˎˌ ʰ˂˂ˇˏΦ ɶ ʶˉʽʻˎ˃ʾʰ ˄ʰ ˋ˖ʻʶʾ ʰˉˈ ˍˇ˄ ɼˏˊʽˈ ˃ʰˌ ʷ˔ʶʽ ʴʾ˄ʶʽ 
ʵʶˎˍʶˊʶˏˇˎˋʰ ˋˍʹ ˁˇˋ˃ʽˁʺ ʰˍʸʷ˄ˍʰ ˃ʰˌΦ 
 
ɸʷ˂˖ ˈ˂ˇʽ ˄ʰ ʰˁˇ˂ˇˎʻʺˋˇˎ˄ ʰˎˍʷˌ ˍʽˌ ʶˉˈ˃ʶ˄ʶˌ ʶʲʵˇ˃ʱʵʶˌ ʴʽʰ ˄ʰ ˉˊˇʶˍˇʽ˃ʰˋˍˇˏ˄ ˉˊʰʴ˃ʰˍʽˁʱ ʴʽʰ ˍʹ 
ʅˍʰˏˊ˖ˋʹ ˁʰʽ ˍʹ˄ ɮ˄ʱˋˍʰˋʹ ˍˇˎ ɼˎˊʾˇˎ ˃ʰˌΦ ʃˊˈˁʶʽˍʰʽ ʴʽʰ ˃ʽʰ ʶˉˇ˔ʺ ʴʽʰ ʻʶˊʰˉʶʾʰ ˁʰʽ ʴʽʰ ˋˎ˄ʱ˄ˍʹˋʹ ˖ˌ 
ˉʰʽʵʽʱ ˍˇˎ ɸʶˇˏΦ ʃˊʷˉʶʽ ˄ʰ ˁʰʻʰˊʾˋˇˎ˃ʶ ˍˇ ɿˇˎ όˉ˄ʶˎ˃ʰˍʽˁˈ ˃ʰˌ ˃ˎʰ˂ˈύ ʰˉˈ ˍʰ ˉʱʻʹ ˁʰʽ ˍʽˌ ˁˇˋ˃ʽˁʷˌ 
˒ˊˇ˄ˍʾʵʶˌ ˁʰʽ ˄ʰ ʵˇˏ˃ʶ ˍʹ ˋ˖ˍʹˊʾʰ ˖ˌ ˁʱˍʽ ˉˇˎ ˉˊʷˉʶʽ ˄ʰ ʶˉʽˍˏ˔ˇˎ˃ʶ ˃ʷˋ˖ ˍʹˌ ˋˁ˂ʹˊʺˌ ʵˇˎ˂ʶʽʱˌ ˁʰʽ ˈ˔ʽ 
ˁʱˍʽ ˉˇˎ ʶʾ˄ʰʽ ʰˉ˂ʱ ʵʶʵˇ˃ʷ˄ˇΦ ʃˊˇˋʶˏ˔ˇ˃ʰʽ ˈˍʽ ˈ˂ˇʽ ʶ˅ʰˁˇ˂ˇˎʻˇˏ˄ ˄ʰ ʷ˔ˇˎ˄ ˃ʽʰ ʶˎ˂ˇʴʹ˃ʷ˄ʹ ɾʶʴʱ˂ʹ 
ʅʰˊʰˁˇˋˍʺ ˁʰʽ ˈˍʽ ˇ ɼˏˊʽˇˌ ˋˎ˄ʶ˔ʾʸʶʽ ˄ʰ ʵʾ˄ʶʽ ˋʶ ˈ˂ˇˎˌ ˉ˄ʶˎ˃ʰˍʽˁʺ ʵˏ˄ʰ˃ʹ ˋˍʽˌ ʵˏˋˁˇ˂ʶˌ ˋˍʽʴ˃ʷˌΦ 
 
 
 
ɳ ˄ʋˊʽˋˍˈ, 
 
 
 
 
.̄ ɳ˂ʶˎʻʷˊʽˇˌ ʃ˂ʶˎˊʱˁʹˌ 

 
 
 
 
 
 



LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 

 

As we journey through Great Lent in anticipation of the Passion of our Lord and His Glorious Resurrection, we 
have an opportunity to reexamine our lives and our relationships with our family and friends. Do we show the 
kindness and love that our Lord asks of us? The love He showed during His sufferings is the model for how we 
should love others. As we take stock of our lives, the Church is here to guide us through Lent. Please do not 
miss the opportunity to take part in the beautiful services that the Church offers during this period and to 
connect with our Church by being involved. A healthy Church needs us all: children, young adults, parents, 
grandparents, and anyone else that wishes to come forward and ask how they can help our ministries and 
parish organization.  
 
This Lenten Season, take time to evaluate your commitments and ask yourself if you can dedicate some of 
your time to contribute to our community. Now is the time to give our humble offering to our Savior for all the 
many blessings he has given us. We are called to view our gift of life and our work as an opportunity to serve 
God and others. As Christian Stewards, we are called to give back to God from the "first fruits" of our labor. 
Remember the Lord our God, for it is he who gives us the ability to produce wealth. Many thanks to all of you 
who are making contributions to support the daily operations and ministries of Sts. Mary Magdalene and 
Markella.  We like to remind the ones that did not have the time to fill their Stewardship Pledge of how 
important it is to do so. It enables us to plan the yearly budget.  

 
I would like to encourage everyone to attend the magnificent Lenten services, especially the Pre-sanctified 
Liturgies and the Salutations.  These services are the perfect way to renew our faith in Christ and His 
Church. On behalf of our Parish Council, I wish you all happy and blessed continuation of Lent.  ɼʰ˂̋ 
ʅʰˊʰˁˇˋˍ!̋  
 
 
 
 
With Love in Christ, 
  
 
 
 
Fotini Kaminaris, Parish Council President 
 



 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
NEWS 

 

Spring is coming and so is Holy Easter.  9ǾŜǊȅ ȅŜŀǊ tƘƛƭƻǇǘƻŎƘƻǎ ƛǎ ƛƴ ŎƘŀǊƎŜ ƻŦ ŘŜŎƻǊŀǘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ [ƻǊŘΩǎ 
Kouvouklio for Holy Friday with flowers.  A special letter and donation form was sent to all parishioners.  We 
humbly ask that you return it at your earliest convenience or drop it in the Philoptochos basket at church.  We 
will start decorating 10am and everyone is welcome to come and help.  It is a wonderful experience and there 
is no need for special talents.  
 

¶ We will be having Easter bread sale as well. Your continuing support to our group allows us to help others 
in need.  Last month along with our contributions to National Philoptochos Charities we also helped a 
needy local family. 

 

¶ Next Philoptochos meeting is March 11th, right after Divine Liturgy. 
 

¶ We will get together at Church April 21st to make Dolmathes for our upcoming Festival.  If you are 
interested in helping, contact Maria Giannas.  More details to follow. 

 

¶ Philoptochos membership is always open to our parishioners.  If you want to have fun, develop friendships 
while helping the needy in our community please join us. If you interested please see Maria Giannas for 
information. 

 

Have a blessed Great Lent! 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ There is a Silver Stars meeting on March 12th at 1:00 p.m. in the church hall.  

¶ There will be a discussion regarding Lazarus Saturday breakfast for the children as they are folding Palms 

and about cooking the fish for Palm Sunday.  

¶ There will also be a discussion on the commitment to the welcome table at the Church Festival in June. 



 
 


